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SUBJECT:  TRINITY METRO FUNDING REQUEST FOR TEXRAIL EXTENSION  
                    AND LANCASTER BRT PROJECTS 

 

 
ISSUED BY THE CITY MANAGER                                                               FORT WORTH, TEXAS 

On September 15, 2020, Trinity Metro submitted the attached letter to the City formally requesting a 
total of $86.1 million in City funding to support two major transit projects. The first project is the 
Lancaster Avenue Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) project, which is planned to extend from Central Station in 
Downtown Fort Worth east along East Lancaster Avenue to Handley Drive. The specific request for this 
project is $25 million. The second project is the extension of TEXRail from T&P Station south to the Near 
Southside Medical District. That request is for $61.1 million in City funds. To better evaluate these 
requests, we have asked for project and financial information from Trinity Metro, as described in the 
second attached letter. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions on this information.  
 
 
David Cooke 
City Manager 
 
Attachments (2) 



 

    

September 15, 2020 
 

David Cooke 
City Manager 
City of Fort Worth 
200 Texas Street 
Fort Worth, Texas 76102 
david.cooke@fortworthtexas.gov  
 
Delivered via USPS and electronic mail 
 
Dear City Manager Cooke,  
 
Trinity Metro is in the early stages of two projects aimed to expand public transportation in 
Tarrant County.  
 
We are designing a new Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) route on Lancaster Ave. This route will stretch 
from Fort Worth Central Station to the Handley Street/Lancaster Ave insection, covering a seven 
mile route.  The project cost for the BRT is currently estimated at $160MM. Local funds in the 
amount of $25MM are requested to complete this corridor, assuming TXDOT contributes $50MM  
for the project.  
 
Trinity Metro is also planning to extend TEXRail south into the Near Southside/Medical district. 
At this time, we have $58.9 million earmarked from TXDOT and FTA in the form of remaining 
5309 funds from the original TEXRail Construction and NCTCOG CMAQ funds.  A local funding 
match in the amount of $61.1MM is needed, for a total of $120MM to complete this project.  
 
Please consider this letter a formal request from Trinity Metro to the City of Fort Worth for a 
combined total of $86.1MM, to be divided into $25MM for BRT and $61.1MM for the TEXRail 
extension. We appreciate your consideration of this matter.  
 
       Sincerely,  
 

        
 
       Bob Baulsir 
       President/CEO 
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